
Grounds Committee Minutes – April 30, 2015
1:00-2:00 pm C 126
	TOPIC / CATEGORY 

(Action/Information)
	PERSON
	KEY POINTS / NEXT STEPS [Action]

	In attendance:
	
	Keoni McHone-Chair, Nora Brodnicki, Joan Harrison-Buckley, Bruce Nelson, Aaron Ingersoll,  Loretta Mills, TJ McDonough, Tom Powell, Guest: Renee Harber

	Approve Mar 17 minutes
	Loretta
	Approved with corrections.

	Grounds Update
	Tom/ Aaron
	· Spraying at Oregon City, Wilsonville and Harmony campuses for broadleaf weeds.
· Testing equipment for turf care. 

· Grounds crew will add turf mowing to duties.

· Hiring for the additional grounds member has not started yet – the position has been approved.  Possibly waiting for equipment to be onsite.  Unsure.

· Turf is currently being mowed on a month to month basis by former contract holder (contract expired in December).  Mowing only.  Spraying is being done by current Grounds staff.

Motion by Bruce Nelson: Grounds Committee supports and encourages the rapid hiring of the third CCC grounds team member.  Seconded, passed unanimously. 



	HOS Lease renewal
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	Loretta
	· HOS lease contract expires January 2016.  HOS would like to renew now as they are planning for irrigation upgrades on the site.
· Discussion surrounding the irrigation upgrade was the main topic of conversation.  Currently the HOS water supply is fed from an irrigation main line, which continually plugs with debris.  It was suggested that, as part of their upgrades, they tie into a building mainline, and install a meter (in keeping with CCC current practices).  The meter is not intended for use to charge HOS for water – current contract states water is provided free of charge.  Committee does not propose a change to this.  Bruce/Loretta will discuss the new connection and meter installation (with HOS funding) with HOS contact.

· There was a question regarding item 13. Arboretum Committee. Do we/have we met? Not to anyone’s knowledge.  Possible modification is in order.  
· In an effort to expedite the process (HOS is currently unable to use water off the current main line and must drag hoses from the Community Garden site.) the committee has agreed to review and complete updates via email.  Please review the wording of the current contract and send any modification suggestions to Loretta by May 15th.   She will then compile and resend out for approval, and then submit to Jim Huckestein for review.


	Rain Garden project
	Renee
	Horticulture department will be installing a rain garden in the Water Efficient Garden, it will include a gutter disconnect on the north side of the covered structure in the garden, and will have plantings in and around the currently ‘dry’ creek bed.   An RFI was put out to Landscape companies for the work.  Landscape East & West replied that they would like to do a pro-bono installation.

Questions by Grounds:

· Will the installation include irrigation for plant establishment?  Still to design.
· Is the square footage of the roof to size of garden?  Still to design.

· Is the roofing material cedar?  Is that ok for plants?

· What plants are to be planted?  If possible, Horticulture will provide some.  When company comes to survey site they will also tour plants available from Horticulture department.

· Does the City of Oregon City bio swale criteria apply to this project?  Not known.

· Timeline?  Evaluate site and design Spring 2015 term.  Work to be done in same term.

Grounds Committee recommends project move forward but requests that project design – when completed - be brought back to the committee.


	Committee Charter presentation recap
	Keoni
	· Presentation went well.  

· CUDC’s presentation showed a flow chart of sub-committees under them which included Grounds, and spurned an interesting comment from members of College Council:  Grounds Committee is not necessarily ‘under’ CUDC, as information goes both ways.  


	Other
	
	· Plant Sale is May 8th from noon-5pm 
· May 30 is ASG Obstacle Course Run that will benefit Veterans.  They anticipate 200 participants.  Obstacles include hay bales, tires etc. across campus.  Grounds member asked who is coordinating the grounds use – and why it was not brought to Grounds Committee.  Bob Cochran and Keoni are in contact.


	Email lorettam@clackamas.edu  if you are unable to attend. 

	Meetings:   Next meeting is May 28th from 1:00-2:00 pm in C 126

	WHERE TO FIND DOCUMENTS:  ● Grounds Committee Minutes F:\1minutes\Grounds Committee

	Number of handouts to bring: Grounds Committee Council - 12 

	Grounds Committee Members: Keoni McHone-Chair, Nora Brodnicki, Joan Harrison-Buckley, Bruce Nelson, Aaron Ingersoll,  Loretta Mills, TJ McDonough, Tom Powell, Richard Rueb, Lloyd Helm, ASG Student(s)
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